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Predatory Lending Legislation:  

An overview of Actions by the New York State Legislature

       The issue of predatory lending has led to the introduction of legislation across the country on how to curb abuses in the high-cost home loan lending market.  The New York City Council Committee on Consumer Affairs explored this issue by holding a hearing on April 1, 2002 on Introductory Bill Number 67 and on May 6, 2002 on Proposed Introductory Bill Number 67-A.  Both bills would prohibit New York City from doing business with institutions that engage, directly or indirectly, in predatory lending practices.   In many respects the Council’s proposed introductory bill paralleled New York State Assembly Bill Number 7828a (“7828a”), which was passed by the New York State Assembly on July 17, 2001.  Ultimately, the New York State Senate did not act on 7828a and it was returned to the Assembly on January 9, 2002.

       After reexamining the issue of predatory lending this year, the New York State Assembly passed Assembly Bill Number 11856 (“11856”) on June 6, 2002.  This new predatory lending legislation differs in many respects from 7828a by, among other things, changing the annual percentage rate threshold, definitions of points and fees and the financing of points and fees.   The New York State Senate passed 11856 on July 2, 2002, along with chapter amendments contained in Senate Bill Number 7840.  These chapter amendments contain language that would effectively preempt municipalities from enacting any local law that would regulate the terms of home loans, or that make the eligibility of any person or entity to do business with a municipality dependent upon the terms of the home loan originated or serviced by the entity.  The Senate forwarded these chapter amendments to 11856 to the Assembly on July 2, 2002 and as of the date of this hearing the Assembly has not acted on them.  As of July 8, 2002, Governor Pataki has not signed 11856 into law.  

       Today, the Committee on Consumer Affairs will hear a staff report on New York State Assembly Bill Number 11856 as well as New York State Senate Chapter Amendments to 11856.
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� Assembly 11856 is entitled “An act to amend the banking law, in relation to high-cost home loans; to amend the general business law, in relation to the responsibilities of home improvement contractors; and to amend the real property action and proceedings law, in relation to notice to the mortgagor or owner in a foreclosure action and the foreclosure of high-cost home loans.”
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